Meeting Notes

Local Health Improvement Process

Behavioral Health Workgroup (BHW)
Bel Air Historic Colored High School
Wednesday, April 10, 2013
8:00am - 9:30am
Attendees: Ron Bourn, Ryan Bunting, Anne Cerruto, Mimi Cooper, Shawn Dundon, Terry Farrell, Beth Jones, Susan Kelly, Bari Klein, Steve Lentowski, Sharon Lipford, Mallory McCloskey, Laura McIntosh, Russell Moy, Paula Nash, Joe Ryan, Martha Santana, Posie Thompson 
I. Mental Health Court Strategic Planning 
Judge Cooper discussed the Mental Health Court which began in 2004/5.  There is interest in reconvening an advisory group. Sharon will send out a “save the date” for those interested in participation.

II. Connecting MH/AAC Committee and ADAA Plan and Opioid Prevention Plan
Every two years, the Health Department is required to create a strategic plan.  It is thought that with collaboration, these three separate plans could be pulled together to make one comprehensive and integrated plan that would also incorporate the LHIP process.  The Opioid Prevention Plan is due to DHMH in June.  NarCon and the Overdose Fatality Review Board should be included.  Judge Cooper suggested that there should be law enforcement and School input as well.
III. Prescription Drug Take-Backs
Joe Ryan reported that the latest Prescription Drug Take-Back Day will be held on 4/27/13 from 10-2, at 4 locations.  It will be promoted in the Aegis and by CTY calls.  In 2 ½ years, more than 7,750 pounds of drugs have been collected and destroyed in Harford County.  Joe also discussed the increase in heroin as opiates are less available, and the way heroin is making its way back into Harford County.
IV. Primary Care Physician Outreach
Paula Nash reported that the workgroup has identified the whole of Harford County PCPs (as well as those who have utilized Mobile Crisis) and the range of mental health providers in Harford County.  Two issues of concern for the workgroup are having an easy-to-use but effective screening tool and having a good support network of mental health and crisis intervention resources to provide to PCPs who may face a suicidal patient in the office.  The workgroup has identified a webinar entitled “Recognizing and Responding to Suicide Risk in Primary Care” and may try to partner with Upper Chesapeake Health in providing webinar to PCPs.  The plan to implement a pilot program connecting severely depressed/suicidal insured patients, PCP’s, a good assessment tool and Mobile Crisis follow-up is being developed. 
V. Emergency Department/Harford Memorial Inpatient Collaboration 

Terry Farrell reported that a meeting will be held in June consisting of ED staff/social workers and community members to discuss issues (e.g. transition to housing) and create a smoother process.  Dr. Julie Stancliff and Beth Jones are meeting with ED staff regarding clients who frequently utilize ED services and may need more intensive substance abuse treatment.  There will also be a NAMI (National Association of Mental Illness) training in June with Judge Mimi Cooper presenting called “Getting Help for Mental Illness: Mental Health Crisis and Criminal Justice Services in Harford County.”
VI. Conference
The Behavioral Health conference entitled “Embracing Change” will be held on Tuesday June 11, 2013 at Harford Community College.  Gayle Jordan-Randolph will be speaking in the morning, and Susan Kelly is working to confirm Billy Boniface as well.  Ray Glab will do a presentation based on “Who Moved My Cheese?” before lunch.  After lunch, there will be a brief presentation regarding synthetic drug use and a panel discussion integrating mental health treatment and substance abuse counseling.  Sub-committee members were encouraged to spread the word.
VII. Consolidated Resource Guide
Beth Jones and her division are gathering community based resources in and around Harford County.  UCH is also working on a resource guide for their ED physicians.  There is some difficulty in getting resource information back from sources.  Rod Bourn suggested the use of students/interns to make phone interviews, and identified the HCC paralegal program as a possible source of manpower.  
VIII. BHU
The County has launched a Behavioral Health Unit at the Detention Center to serve males with mental health issues while they are incarcerated, and on transition issues.  There are 15 participants, with a maximum of 24.  The feedback is positive.
IX. Changing the Culture in the County
The Sub-committee members discussed the culture of the county with regard to behavioral health issues and the changes that may be required as the BH and health care evolve in the next few years.  It seems that many activities are “top-down” and more “grassroots” approaches may be needed and effective.  The changes in the leadership of the Harford County Public Schools may be a change force in the future for youth.  The Health Department is beginning to support the children of adults receiving substance abuse treatment by collaborating with guidance counselors and school staff (with parental permission).  Members highlighted that a significant issue is the difference in services (sometimes the lack of services) for those Harford County residents with private insurance.  The extreme shortage of Child and Adolescent Psychiatrists was noted.  A member noted that LASOS is mentoring youth at Aberdeen High and Edgewood High Schools but there is a need for more mentors and more sites.  Perhaps outreach to senior citizens to be mentors could be considered.  It was suggested that a focus on “high-need” clients often drains the resources for the entire population and services offered to a wider group of the population with less severe needs may produce more widespread results.  Use of synthetic marijuana/spice and the high numbers of drug-affected newborns was also discussed.  The trend toward pockets of residents with multi-generational behavioral health concerns was also identified.  It was agreed that the overall culture in the county with regard to behavioral health has multiple challenges, and a discussion should continue.
X. Other
The next meeting of the Behavioral Health Sub-Committee will be held on June 19, 2013 at 8 a.m.
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